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                                                     No.7 

                                  15th March, 2021 

 

Dear Parents, Families and Guardians, 

We have a very busy week ahead of us! The Sports Captains have been rehearsing chants with their teams for tomorrowôs Athletics Day at 

Morrison Reserve. The event is due to begin at 9:45am with students being transported via bus to the venue. Itôs shaping up to be a terrific day.  We 

welcome any parents who may be free to stop by the track and cheer on the children. We know youôll understand that all spectators are required to 

cheer from the boundary fence at the track. Having said that, you can walk right around the track and so will have a close view of your children no 

matter where they are competing. We have also arranged for a local coffee van to visit between 11am-1pm (available to all adults in attendance). 

TheirCare, who provide out of hours care at St Maryôs, will also support the day with Joy (one of the care providers) handing out icy poles (approx. 

12:30pm). We thank them for their support and encourage you to say ñHiò to Joy as she walks around.  Tomorrow whilst the children wear sports 

uniform and school hat, they are also encourage to get into the ócolour spiritô by adding decorations, ribbons, coloured hair spray or zinc.  We do ask 

that all decorating be done at home as children will be unable to use hairspray or face paint at school (for safety reasons). Please note that if you 

decide to take your child home directly from Morrison Reserve, you will need to sign your child/ren out with Mrs Glennie (at the reserve before you 

leave). 

This Wednesday March 17 is St Patrickôs Day.  The children can add a touch of Irish Green to their uniforms in recognition of this day. 

Thursday March 18 is School photo day.  All students are to wear full summer uniform on this day. For students who have sport on this day, they 

are asked to bring runners in their bags.  All hair is to be neat and tidy with no extreme hairstyles please. Students may leave their hats off during play 

time until after their photos have been taken. 

Parent Teacher interviews are scheduled for Monday March 29 from 1pm-8pm.  Bookings for these are online and will open today (please see below 

for instructions on how to book).  With restrictions somewhat eased at present, we can offer you the choice of coming in and having a face to face 

interview with the teacher in your childôs classroom or if more convenient for you, you can meet the teacher using a google meeting. Even though the 

interview times are in 15 minute blocks I must stress that the actual interview time is 10 min with the final 5 minutes used for sanitising the space and 

moving to the next room (where applicable).  The P & F will also support this afternoon/evening with a sausage sizzle (similar to Bunnings BBQ) 

occurring in the administration block area as you enter and leave. 

Congratulations to Lexie, Bridie, Emelia and Charlotte who represented St Maryôs at the swimming carnival at 

Balwyn last Friday. We are very proud of you girls! 

And just because we canétoday some students joined me as we went for a bushwalk around our fabulous 

property! 

If you have a healthcare card you may be eligible for CSEF funding The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund 
(CSEF) provides payments for eligible students to attend activities like: 

¶ school camps or trips 

¶ swimming and school-organised sport programs 

¶ outdoor education programs 

¶ excursions and incursions. 

Please find the form attached for you to complete and return to the office.  If you have given us your healthcare 
card details previously you do not need to complete the form, this is for new applications only. 

SCHOOLPIX 18th March PHOTO DAY TIPS: 

Dress:  Clean and tidy as per school uniform guidelines. Full summer uniform to be worn (NO SPORTS UNIFORMS) 
Hair:    Neat and swept off face (long hair to be tied back please) 

Online Orders:   To pre-order online, take your personal Order and ID Numbers found on your order form and go to 
www.schoolpix.com.au.  Orders can be placed online up to 2 working days after photography.  You do not need to 
return the order form if you order online.   

Remember: All orders placed online before midnight on photography day will receive a free 20cm x 25cm black and 
white portrait print.  

Manual Orders:  Complete your order form and return with payment to school on photography day.    

Sibling Orders: For a special photo of you children together order online by 8am on photography day.  Alternatively collect a Sibling Order Form from 
the office or download it from the SchoolPix website and return it on photography day.  Only siblings that place an order 
will be photographed. Ph: 1300 766 055 Email: help@schoolpix.com.au 

This year SchoolPix will not be accepting any cash for photos.  If you do send cash your envelope will be returned and you will have to order on line. 

My prayers and best wishes for a wonderful week. 

 

Ange 

58 Clegg Rd, Mt. Evelyn Ph: 9736-2219                

Email:  principal@smmountevelyn.catholic.edu.au 

http://www.schoolpix.com.au/
mailto:help@schoolpix.com.au
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Parent/Teacher Interviews ï 29th March 2021 

1. Go to -    https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?code=6vxey 

2. Enter your email address 

3. Enter your full name (first and last names) 

4. Enter your mobile phone number 

5. Enter your interview method (at school face to face, or, via a Google Classroom Video meet) 

6. Select the number of students you need to make a booking for 

7. 9ƴǘŜǊ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ мΩǎ Ŧǳƭƭ ƴŀƳŜ όŦƛǊǎǘ ŀƴŘ ƭŀǎǘ ƴŀƳŜǎύ 

8. Enter student 2, 3 etc full name (first and last names) 

9. Click on GO 

10. Select the relevant teacher for each student 

11. Click on GO 

12. Select a time for each student/teacher 

13. Click on GO 

14. Review you booking carefully as reminders will not be sent 

15. Click on FINISHED 

16. A booking confirmation will be emailed to you. 

 

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?code=6vxey
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Please note that the Family First Communion night will be on Wed 21 July, 6pm (not Tues 20 July).  

Also there is NO $50 FEE FOR RECONCILATION. Thank you. 

Please return the Sacrament enrolment forms by 23 March. Remember as part of the Sacramental 

preparation, children are required to attend weekend Mass and have the Church newsletter signed by the priest 

and returned to school. Contact Mrs Pritchard if you have any queries: 

ronnie.pritchard@smmountevelyn.catholic.edu.au 

 

mailto:ronnie.pritchard@smmountevelyn.catholic.edu.au
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FEES AND LEVIES 2021 

Your statement was emailed to the allocated fee payer for 2021 last week.   For all queries 
regarding fees and levies please email accounts@smmountevelyn.catholic.edu.au 

Attached is a fee agreement form for you to complete and return to the office by 15th February.  
Each family needs to complete this form each year. Please also find the fee schedule for 2021 on 

page 4 of this newsletter.  These forms can also be found on our website. 
St Maryôs BSB/ACCOUNT Details 

St Marys Primary School BSB 083-347 Account Number 676054930                                                                  
 

Weekly Diary  

 

 
 

2021 Victorian Public Holidays 
Curriculum Days  

¶ Monday 1st November ï (Day before Cup Day) 
Other Dates to Remember  

¶ School Photos ï Thursday 18th March 

¶ Whole School Sports Day ï Tuesday 16th March 

¶ School Closure Day/Parent Teacher Interviews ï Monday 29th March 

¶ School Closure Day ï Monday 19th April 

¶ Confirmation ï Thursday 6th May @ 6.00pm 

¶  

¶ Reconciliation ï Tuesday 18th May & Wednesday 19th May @ 6.00pm 

¶ School Closure Day ï Thursday 27th May 

¶ School Closure Day ï Friday 28th May  

¶ First Communion ï Sunday 1st August & Sunday 8th August @ 2.00pm 
 

Term 1 dates: 
 Start of Term 1 ï Level 1- 6 Thursday, 28th January and Preps start Friday, 29th January  

¶ End of Term 1 Thursday 1st April at 2.30pm 

¶ Start or Term 2 Monday 19th April  

 

*Please check our website for new and updated information ï 

www.smmountevelyn.catholic.edu.au 
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Monday,15th March 
Tuesday, 16th March 
 
Thursday, 18th  March 
 
Friday,  19th March 

8.45am 
 
 
8.45am 
3.30pm 
8.45am 
 

School begins 
Whole School Sports Day ï Morison 
Reserve 
School Photos 
Staff Meeting 
Whole School Assembly ï Remote 
5/6 Summer Sport Round Robin Day 
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Monday, 22nd March 
Tuesday, 23rd March 
Wednesday, 24th March 
Thursday, 25th March 
Friday, 26th  March 

8.45am 
9.00am 
9.00am 
3.30pm 
8.45am 

School begins 
School Nurse Visit 
School Nurse Visit 
Staff Meeting 
Whole School Assembly ï Remote 
 

Day Holiday 

Tuesday 26th January Australia Day 

 Monday 8th March Labour Day 

 Friday 2nd April Good Friday 

 Monday 5th April Easter Monday 

 Sunday April 25th April ANZAC Day - Holiday 

 Monday 14th June Queenôs Birthday 

Friday 24th September Likely Grand Final Public Holiday 

mailto:accounts@smmountevelyn.catholic.edu.au
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TRANSITION TO YEAR 7 If YOUR CHILD IS IN GRADE 6  

From week 1 Term 2 primary schools distribute a Transition Information Pack to all parents and carers of Year 6 
students along with: 

¶ Letter to parents and carers (from Regional Director) 

¶ Frequently Asked Questions (parents or carers) 

¶ List of Government schools in the Region offering Year 7 classes 

¶ Application for Year 7 Placement 

Parents and carers return Application for Year 7 Placement forms to primary schools Friday 14th May 2021. Primary 
{ŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŎƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳ ƛǎ ŀŎŎǳǊŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ ƻǊ ŎŀǊŜǊΩǎ 
preferences are clear. Please return the form even if you have received confirmation of acceptance from Mount 
Lilydale Mercy College or another non-government secondary school. 

 

St Maryôs Instrumental Program 2021 

Once again this year, our year 3-6 students have the opportunity to learn an 
instrument during our school day with one of our staff members as part of St 
Maryôs Performing Arts Program. Children can choose one instrument to 
learn and the sessions will commence once we are back on site, for 30 
minutes once per week. Miss Frisina will be taking a year 3/4 (and 
beginning 5/6) guitar, Year 5/6 continuing guitar, Year 3/4 recorder and 
Year 5/6 recorder (as part of our recess ñbandò). Mr Glennie will be taking 
the Year 5/6 advanced guitar players and Mrs Glennie will be taking the 
students who are already advanced at other instruments as part of our new 
recess band with our Year 5/6 recorder students. 

Your child may have expressed interest by attending a meeting with Miss 
Frisina in week 2, however, I have now seen interest grow around the 3-6 
group of students. Children can collect a notice from Miss Frisina when they 
are back on site if you are interested in your child learning one of the 
instruments available this year. Please email me with any 
questions carlie.frisina@smmountevelyn.catholic.edu.au 

 

School Nurse: 

Ann Vahrmeyer, a visiting primary school nurse from the Department of Education and 
Training will be attending the school to conduct the Prep/Foundation grade health 
assessments and to see other children as requested by parents or teachers (with 
parentsô consent) this term. 

The purpose of the visit is to provide all Victorian children with the opportunity to have 
a health assessment; to link children, families and school communities to services 
available in the community; and to provide information and advice that promotes 
health and wellbeing. 

A health questionnaire was recently sent home to Prep/foundation parents/guardians. 
Please return the questionnaire to the school office, if you have not already done so, 
by Tuesday 16th February. 

Parents/guardians of students (other than Prep/foundation students) that wish their 
child to be seen by the school nurse need to complete a referral form that is available 
at the school office. This completed referral form needs to be returned to the school 
office. 

Parents are invited to contact the visiting primary school nurse if there are any issues 
they wish to discuss.  

The contact number for the visiting primary school nurse is 0409 548 880. 

mailto:carlie.frisina@smmountevelyn.catholic.edu.au
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Child Safety Code of Conduct  

St Maryôs endeavours to create and maintain an environment where child safety is 
paramount and there is zero tolerance of any form of child abuse.  
What is the purpose of a child safety code of conduct? 
A child safety code of conduct is intended to promote child safety in the school 
environment.  A child safety code of conduct spells out professional boundaries and 
acceptable and unacceptable adult/child relationships and behaviour, professional 
development and training.  A child safety code of conduct helps schools, staff and 
volunteers to raise behavioural issues. It provides a reference point for discussion 
when there may otherwise be confusion, uncertainty, or a lack of confidence about 
boundaries for appropriate behaviour with children. The code specifies behaviour 
unacceptable for a professional relationship between a teacher and a student.  All 
parents, relatives and caregivers attending St Maryôs Primary School to help within 
the classroom must hold a current Working with Children Check and must have read 
and signed the Code of Conduct.  Please go to our website for more information. 
CHILD SAFETY CODE OF CONDUCTS CAN BE COMPLETED AT THE OFFICE 

 

Student Medical Reports  

To keep our records up to date of any new medical information or changes to your childôs existing 

information please email Bec Williams @ bec.williams@smmountevelyn.catholic.edu.au.  

 

Applications for enrolment are  due  now for  

Prep 2022  
 

If you have a child ready to begin school next year, please collect an enrolment 

form from the office and return it immediately.  

Enrolments for non- siblings will be opened up once we cater for siblings first. 

Enrolments forms need to be returned to the office by Friday 12th 
March 2021. 

 
 

mailto:bec.williams@smmountevelyn.catholic.edu.au
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NO NUTS AT ST MARYôS We have children attending our school with severe (life threatening) peanut 
allergies. 
As always, we are concerned for the safety of our children, and ask everyone to avoid bringing any items 
that may contain peanuts to school, as the smallest amount of peanut or proteins of peanuts on benches, 
etc., can affect an allergic child.  Whilst we can appreciate that there may be children who just love to have 
their Nutella and Peanut butter sandwiches or bars alternatives must be given. 

 



10 

 

 

 


